The Minutes of Tanglewood Residents’ Association Meeting of April 25, 2013
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM

Board members present included: James E. Vale Sr., Vice-President;  Rosie Maldonado, Treasurer;  Matt Smock, Board Member, and John Thornton, Communications;  Also present were residents Bill DeValcourt, Dana Ward and Marco Nunez.
John Thornton was asked by Carlos Madero, President, to lead the meeting as Carlos would not be able to attend this meeting.  The meeting was led by John Thornton.
The first item discussed was the National Night Out.  James Vale presented a package and registration for the event and spoke about plans to promote the NNO program.   A motion was made, seconded, a vote taken and passed, to have James Vale continue to pursue the NNO program.

Second agenda item included a report of the Neighborhood Resource Center Legal Issues Workshop attended by James E. Vale Sr.  He reported that most of the legislation changes related to mandatory HOA’s, and because TRA is a voluntary HOA, we are only affected by the changes of chapter 202, of the property code.   That chapter includes display of flags, placement of rain barrels or ornamental religious items, and some issues regarding roofing materials.
Rosie Maldonado reported on the status of the association’s finances, and a motion was made by James Vale, seconded by Matt Smock, to authorize filing for 501C status, and to have the books audited each year to stay in compliance with requirements of the law.  A vote was taken and the motion passed.   A motion was made by James E. Vale Sr., seconded by Matt Smock to move all funds in excess of $2000.00 from the checking account into an interest bearing savings account.  A vote was taken and the motion was passed.
Matt Smock reported that this year’s Annual Neighborhood Garage Sale was a success and included seventy-five homes participating.
John Thornton reported that our permanent website, www.tanglewoodresidents.org, is our official web site and that all other web sites will be closed as voted during the March 2013 meeting.

John Thornton opened a new business item by bringing to the attention of the board a request from the City of San Antonio for registration of the neighborhood association.  John offered to fill out the form and forward it to all other board members for review and approval.  James E. Vale Sr. stated that he would try to acquire a copy of the Registration Policy, as stated on the form.
Marco Nunez brought up an issue regarding the accessibility of the website, and told of his experience in researching the area.  He found several “Tanglewood’s” including one in Austin, Texas, and a blog referring to “Tanglehood,” which gave him some concerns.  Fortunately, his real estate agent was able to address his concerns and he purchased his home in our neighborhood.  John Thornton agreed to check out the links to our website.

The discussion was raised about the lawsuit against the person who damaged the Spring Time entrance planter/sign.  The association will seek a judgment against the driver for the cost of the repair.  The discussion turned to the experience of the case filed against the driver who damaged the entrance at Autumn Vista several years ago, and that lawsuit.  The suit was successful and the association did receive payment from the driver.

Further discussion centered on the maximum number of garage sales permitted each homeowner as compared to the association, and acquiring some metal signs regarding membership drives.  Matt Smock stated that the issue was discussed previously and put on hold until the cost to repair the entrance is determined.
The question was asked if anyone knows how to contact the present owners of the property at 6102 Pecan Trail.  James E. Vale Sr. committed to try to find a contact.
The next item brought up concerned the Entrance sign plants and efforts to plant new foliage to improve the views.  A dilemma raised included the recruiting of volunteers to participate in the efforts to beatify our neighborhood.  Dana Ward suggested enlisting someone from the Agriculture Extension to do a presentation on draught resistant plants.  A motion was made, seconded and voted on to allow $250.00 to purchase plants, soil and or mulch to place at the entrances.  The motion passed.

The final item on the agenda, The Christmas Decoration Award, was tabled for discussion at the May 23, 2013 meeting, due to time constraints.
The meeting was called to a close at 8:42 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

________________________________________
             James E. Vale Sr.

